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1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
 April 21, 2016 

 
Ms. Connie N. Davis 
Aggregate Industries - WCR, Inc. 
1687 Cole Blvd., Ste. 300 
Golden, CO  80401 
 
Re: Cooley Reservoir & Fulton Wildlife Area, DRMS Permit No. M-1999-034, 
 Technical Revision No. 5 (TR-05) 
 Approval 
 
Dear Ms. Davis: 
 
On April 21, 2016, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) approved the Technical Revision 
application No. 5 (TR-05) submitted to the Division on February 16, 2016, addressing the following: 
 

Temporary stabilization plan for the breach between the South Platte River and Reservoir Phase 2  
 
The terms of TR-05 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit No. M-1999-034.  The Approval 
of TR-05 does not resolve the outstanding problem cited in the July 2, 2015, and July 9, 2015, inspection report, 
which, required the Operator to submit a flood control mitigation plan.  TR-05 provides a temporary plan intended 
to stabilize the erosional feature while the permanent plan is prepared in consultation with the landowner and later 
submitted to the Division for review and approval.  The Operator will need to submit an additional Technical 
Revision containing the required flood control mitigation plan and additional information about site 
stabilization/repair work of the 2013/2015 flood damage.  The Division anticipates the temporary stabilization 
plan approved through TR-05, will be fully implemented within 30 days of this letter, due no later than May 21, 
2016.  All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-1999-034 remain in full force and effect. 
 
If you need additional information please contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 
Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567, extension 8131, or by email at 
Tyler.ODonnell@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tyler O’Donnell  
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Wally Erickson, DRMS 
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